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N o v e m b e r  -  D e c e m b e r  
2 0 1 5  I s s u e  

In This Issue: Information and Minutes 1, 2,  Backyard 
3-5,  Sherriff 2, 5, Foothills 6  

The Facts—President / Public Relations / 
Development:  Open 

 

Vice President / Environmental Advocate: Di-
ane Suchomel E-mail: diane@cohopejeffco.com  
Secretary: Cheri Paavola 303-972-8080  
Email: cheri@cohopejeffco.com       
Treasurer/Newsletter/Membership: Ray Moore 
303-978-1145 E-mail: wrmoorejr@msn.com  

Calendar for upcoming meetings: December Christmas 
Party, Jan  6, Feb Mar 

Upcoming Meetings: 
Open Space: Dec 8,  5:30 pm, 700 Jeffco Parkway, Suite 100   
Board of County Commissioners Every Tuesday at 8:00 am  
Foothills: November 10, 6 pm, The Peak.  
Board of Adjustment: 1st & 3rd Wednesday at 9 am, Hearing Room 
One,100 Jefferson County Parkway  
DRCOG: Dec. 18, 4 pm, 1290 Broadway, first floor conference rm 

Planning Commission: 1st, 2nd, 4th, and 5th Wed. 6:15 pm,  Hearing 
Room One, 100 Jefferson County Parkway  

Draft Minutes for November 4 Meeting Attendance: Diane Suchomel / At Large, Ray Moore & Al Hintz  / Kipling 
Hills, Cheri Paavola / At Large, Winnie Burdan / At Large, Bob Ham / At Large, Ralph Miller / Columbine Hills Civic As-
soc., Judy Alliprandine / Columbine Knolls, Dian Rase / Columbine Ridge, Burke & Betty Steinke / Lakehurst West HOA, 
Sharon Hilderbrant / Westbury HOA, George Jackson / Williamsburg II. Lieutenant MJ Martin / Jefferson County Sheriff‘s 
Department, Steve Snyder / Habitat for Humanity. 
The meeting was convened at 7:00 p.m. Diane Suchomel, Vice President, welcomed everyone. 
Special Reports – Lieutenant MJ Martin, Jefferson County Sheriff’s Department, handed out "Your Guide to 
Avoiding Human-Coyote Conflicts". October was fairly quiet.  
There were 8 residential burglaries (5 unlocked, 1 ex-boyfriend, and 1 entry via a doggie door), criminal trespass of mo-
tor vehicles (mostly unlocked), and Motor Vehicle Theft (mostly Friendly Hills and Harriman Lake). 
On October 30, someone drove around shooting out car windows with a BB Gun between Governor's Ranch to Friendly 
Hills. In early October, they arrested 3 people for theft of backflow preventer valves. One of the people drove a Lexus 
and had 47 valves that were taken from Friendly Hills, Harriman Lake, and Raccoon Creek. An auto theft thief was 
caught near Sheridan and Hampden. The vehicles were recovered. There were 3 commercial burglaries. On October 15, 
credit card skimmers were discovered at the Conoco at Wadsworth and Chatfield.  
Is it legal for a person to spoke marijuana in their back yard? Yes. 
What should you do if you see a coyote? Report the sightings at http://jeffco.us/. Go to the Jeffco Animal control website 
to report coyote sightings (they have an on-line coyote reporting form) or email  Animal-Control@Jeffco.us.  
What is the status of the drug situation in Clement Park? The activity has moved on. They arrested 5 or 6 people, 4 are 
in jail now. 
No one from Foothills Parks and Recreation District  or Jefferson County Public Schools was present.  
Tonight’s speaker was Steve Snyder from Habitat for Humanity. He left brochures: "Get Involved", "Green Building" and 
"Restore". Habitat for Humanity started in 1976. Their goal is to provide affordable housing for people who could never 
afford a house. The Denver chapter started in 1979. 
It is the largest builder of homes in the world. They built 50,000 homes in 1996, 100,000 homes in 2000, 200,000 homes 
in 2005, and 500,000 homes in 2011. Somewhere in the world a home is completed every 4 minutes. 
In Denver, the median home sells for $346,000. Last year homes increased in value by 15%. Next year homes are antic-
ipated to go up 6%. A 1-bedroom home rents for $1,040 per month. A 2-bedroom home rents for $1,390 per month. A 
person needs a job that pays $45 per hour to afford a house. 14.5% of people live in poverty. Denver needs 26,000 more 
homes. Kids who grow up in a stable house are more likely to graduate High School and 160% more likely to graduate 
college. In 2014, 35-40 houses were built and they received  600 applications. 
People who receive a Habitat house still have to pay mortgage. The mortgage is based on their income. They have to 
pay monthly. The houses are very high quality, energy efficient. The people also have to put in 200 hours of sweat equi-
ty. They attend classes on owning a home, maintaining a home, finances, and being a better citizen. Habitat relies on 
local volunteers and financial support. 
There are many opportunities for volunteers: home construction, speaking, new home orientation, working in Restores 
(which provide 17% of the revenue), and deconstruction. Is there an age limit? Yes, to work on a construction site you 
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have to be 18. To volunteer, call 303-534-2929.  
Reports from Officers Roll Call was taken. We had 12 members present and we have a quorum. 
We do not have a President. 
Diane Suchomel, Vice President, was present. 
Ray Moore, Treasurer, was present. We have $1,649.18.  
Cheri Paavola, Secretary, was present. The Minutes for October were approved. 
On November 12 there is a Community Meeting on the property at 8290 W. Coal Mine. They are proposing a 2-story 
senior living facility with 80 units. It will be at 8050 W. Coal Mine (church) at 6:00 p.m. 
On November 17 there is a Community Meeting about Bandimere Speedway at C-470 and Alameda and at Nov. 16 at 
the Jefferson County Administration Building. 
HOAs need to update their information with the County so they will get all the notices they should get. 
Construction has started on the car dealership south of WalMart. 
An auto repair shop will be located at Sims and Bowles. 
The 12900 sq. ft. clinic has been proposed near the CVS Pharmacy at the southwest corner of Kipling and Bowles is 
still in the works. 
There has been a change in the Flood Plain Overlay based on the Flood Insurance Study from January 20, 2015. 
The library has a new service to deliver books to homes. There is an app. You can specify books, types, or authors. It 
is for people who are unable to go to the library due to illness. People need to complete an application form in order to 
apply for that service.  
Dog licenses are required by the county. Cat licenses are optional. You can get them on the Foothills Animal Shelter 
website (www.foothillsanimalshelter.org) . 
Old Business The position of President for COHOPE is still open. 
There is no status on our request for the meeting room at the Jefferson County Sheriff's South Precinct. 
New Business One neighborhood has a street lamp buried in the middle of a pine tree. They have appealed to 
the neighbor to no avail. It was suggested that they call Xcel or Planning and Zoning or Road a Bridges. It was also 
suggested that they email a photo. 
Announcements The Holiday Party will be on Friday, December 4, at Winnie Burdan's home starting at 6 pm. It 
will be a potluck with meat and drinks provided by COHOPE. Winnie  requests an RSVP by November 28. 
Our January meeting will be on the 6th, so there is no need to cancel it due to the holiday. 
We adjourned at 8:10 p.m.—Cheri Paavola 

COHOPE Treasury Activity:  October-November 2015  W R Moore, Treasurer 
Beginning Balance November 7, 2015          $    1654.57 

Deposits             $        60.00  
Burdan $20   Williamsburg II $40 

Withdrawals             $        31.58  
Website charge Nov to Jan $26.19 

December newsletter $5.39   
Ending Balance December 5, 2015           $     1654.57 

Marijuana Cultivation by Sheriff Jeff Shrader In August, a large marijuana cultivation site 
was identified in the Pike National Forest. Officials from the Jefferson County Sheriff's Office part-
nered with the U.S. Forest Service, Department of Homeland Security Investigations and the Col-
orado National Guard Joint Counter Drug Task Force to eradicate the illegal marijuana grow site. 
The eradication team collected more than 3,900 plants and approximately 3,000 pounds of irriga-
tion pipe, pesticides, flammable liquids, camping gear and trash. While the investigation contin-
ues, this eradication represents an important step in gaining control over the illegal production and 
sales of marijuana on public lands and federal property. Marijuana cultivation on public land 
wreaks havoc on the natural resources our outdoor enthusiasts and residents enjoy. But even 
more alarming is the criminal element and inherent public safety risks these criminal enterprises 
bring.  
In adherence with the Sheriff's Office's mission (Protect ~ Serve ~ Enforce) we will continue to 
investigate, and hold accountable those attempting to take advantage of the marijuana laws in Colorado.  
With the legalization of marijuana in Colorado, it's no surprise that law enforcement has been presented with a multi-
faceted problem. Locating and eliminating illegal marijuana grows not only requires strong partnerships, but a complex 
understanding of the laws and enforcement responsibilities. Before we present the Sheriff's Office's goals and approach, 
let's revisit both state and federal laws, and county ordinances: 
Federal Law: Marijuana cultivation continues to be illegal under federal law. 
State Law: In November of 2012, Colorado voters approved Amendment 64, which permits adults 21 and older to pos-
sess one ounce of marijuana and grow up to six plants for personal use. 
County Ordinances: Jefferson County ordinance states that no more than six plants may be grown in (See Page 5)    
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THE BACKYARDTHE BACKYARDTHE BACKYARDTHE BACKYARD    

Columbine Hills NewsColumbine Hills NewsColumbine Hills NewsColumbine Hills News    
From November Board Meeting Meeting called to order at 9:08 a.m. Meeting attended by Board Members: 
Randy, Don, Pat, Ralph, Michaelle & Jennifer. Community Members: Alicia, Ruth & Darrell 
Old Business: Membership status – 297 members 

Entrance sign: Brett’s brother Alex was in Brett’s absence to report that they are working on the engraving. Alex will re-
lay to Brett that he needs to send design to Randy and/or Michaelle. Randy and Don have offered to have the stone 
moved and placed wherever Brett needs it placed. Randy will be in contact with Heather Hershey to see if she still has 
the pieces of stone from the old sign. 
Sight line violators: A list of violators have been sent to the county. Randy has been in contact with them. Randy will be 
visiting homes that are in violation 1 more time because the county has informed us that they will just be issuing citations 
to appear in court if we report any of the violators. An inspector will come out to verify. Please let’s take this situation 
seriously. 
New Business: Website: Mary Stienmeyer and Jennifer Gerdes are working on getting the website updated and 
working again. Mary has been working on the facebook page. Thank you Mary for stepping up to help 

Alicia was asking about the dead trees in the park area. Foothills replaces dead trees when they are able. 
Pat was asking about getting a bench with a back placed in the park. We are looking into getting this done. 
Meeting was adjourned at 10:09 a.m. 
From President’s Letter Neighbors, What a wonderful fall we’ve had. It’s been so warm I’m beginning to think that Al 
Gore may have been right after all. [That’s just a joke – not a political endorsement] I’ve been around long enough to 
believe that if we have a warmer than usual fall that we’ll have to “pay for it” with a colder than normal winter. At the time 
of this writing I’m still eating tomatoes and peppers from my garden. No complaints about that. 
I’ve noticed a couple things as I drive through our community; there are many homes that do not display an address and 
there seems to be an awfully lot of our folks that are pretty casual with stop signs. If I were doing house to house deliv-
ery for a living, I’d be frustrated attempting to find house locations without a visible address. And, I’d be a nervous wreck 
with people pulling out in front of me from the side streets. Friends, please be careful while driving through our communi-
ty. 
Last month we announced our Neighbor Helping Neighbor campaign. At the time of this writing no one has requested 
help from our neighbors. That may mean things are well under control. We do have a couple crews of folk who are able 
and willing to work within their own community. If you have something that needs a little more attention than you can 
give, please use the form in the newsletter or e-mail me or call the Millers and 

request help. 
As we all begin our fall cleanup around our houses I’d encourage you to think ahead to next Spring and trim back those 
shrubs and trees from street corners and from the sidewalks now while the leaves are gone and things are easier. 
Looking forward to November ahead, to me it is a great time to reflect on the seasons past and be grateful for the year 
behind us, to be grateful for the seasons to come with close friends and family. I’m so thankful for the new contacts I’ve 
been able to make this past year – for many of you have been fun to meet. This fall, be the kind of neighbor you wish all 
your neighbors were. —Randy Montgomery, CHICA President rmontgomery@frcs.org 

Columbine Knolls South II REVIEW  
From President’s Corner The CKSII Board of Directors’ did not meet in October but Board members and committees 
were still at work enforcing the covenants, reviewing ACC requests, preparing annual renewal notices, paying associa-
tion bills, welcoming our new neighbors and planning the Holiday Hayride. The Social Committee Tom Tellschow, Bob 
and Stephanie Haberkorn, Jennifer Blake, Susan Brouillet, and I met early this month and are planning for the next 
CKSII Annual Holiday Hayride. Mark your calendar for Sunday, December 6th for this fun filled event to kick off the holi-
day season. 
I encourage anyone interested in becoming involved in the HOA to attend the next meeting and experience the positive 
force that is working hard to deal with issues that impact this community. The Board will be looking to fill four vacancies 
at the beginning of next year, so again please feel to contact me if you are interested. 
May you all have a blessed and happy Thanksgiving!. — Jon Brouillet, President CKSII HOA 

Columbine West Civic Association Newsletter 
From A Moment With The Board The October 13th CWCA meeting was at Dutch Creek Elementary. The Board con-
ducted business as usual. The monthly meeting brought together 16 neighbors, a few asking questions about cove-
nants, restrictions and enforcement. 
Thank you all for attending and gathering information to answer your questions. Currently we have (2) newsletter routes 
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The Leawood Rapporter 
From Leawood Civic Association Minutes: October 7, 2015 The The meeting was called to order at 7:10 p.m. In attend-
ance were Mike Shaw, Heather Hanley, Debby Baker, Paul O’Connor, and Richard White. 
Debby Baker presented Richard with receipts from the Easter Egg Hunt (2012- present), the Santa Party (2012-present), 
and 2015 picnic expenses. Paul O’Connor motioned to reimburse Debby Baker for the amount of $1650.00. Richard 
White seconded. All in favor. Debby is now fully reimbursed for all event expenses. Richard reported $101.00, in dona-
tions, for the scholarship fund. These donations were collected at the annual Picnic Bake Sale. A budget for the 2015 
Santa Party was briefly discussed. 
Mike Shaw discussed the website and board access. An online meeting will be planned for board member training. Mike 
will send out an email regarding a magnet option from Café Press. 
The board discussed the upcoming LCA Election. This will be done at out February meeting.  
Paul reported that LCA memberships are at 179. This is lower than previous years. The board agreed that membership 
rates will stay the same for 2016. 
Heather presented costs for a holiday hayride, but will also look into some donation options. 
Lori will post upcoming LCA meetings and events to the Leawood Facebook page. 
Meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m. These October minutes were finalizedand approved, via email, on September 14, 2015. 
From Leawood Metropolitan Recreation and Park District Minutes October 14, 2015 The meeting was called to order at 
6:32 p.m. at Leawood Elementary School teacher’s lounge by President Kyle Sargent. Members present were: Donna 
Snyder, Mibby Luedecke, Linda Smith, and Debby Baker. 
Oath of Office – Linda administered the oath of office to Debby Baker as our new Director replacing Charlie Campbell. 
Her term will apply until May, 2018. 
Treasurer’s Report – Donna submitted the Treasurer’s Report and bills to be paid. Small amounts of property tax reve-
nue and ownership tax revenue funds were reported. Donna reported on an email from Lottery stating they are still hav-
ing problems getting Lottery funds out. Invoices for the month include: United Site Services, Denver Brass, Waste Man-
agement, Denver Water, Excel, L&M for grass cutting, Vales Construction for fence repair at Vintage Reserve property 
line and some tree trimming, Corona for steel door at old potty, internet bill for Kyle Dave’s invoice and reimbursement to 
petty cash. Mibby moved the Treasurer’s report be received and bills paid. Linda seconded and the motion passed. 
Donna presented the budget for 2016. It was reviewed and amounts changed as necessary. The Board was asked to 
review the information and bring back cost changes and additions to the next meeting. The budget is to be finalized at 
the December meeting. Linda will send the Public Notice in The Columbine Courier to appear November 2 and 9 in ac-
cordance with the 30 day public notice. Any taxpayer within the District may review the budget prior to the meeting. 
Parks Manager Report – Dave repaired broken lines in Leawood Park and Weaver Park and also completed an irrigation 
test in all parks. The water will be turned off soon for the season. Timing will depend on weather conditions since it has 
been so dry. Doggy bags were replaced as needed. 
Dave met with a bee keeper at Weaver Park to evaluate bees on a tree stump that had been cut down. We now have 
contacts for several bee keepers in the area if we need them again. One is a resident in Leawood. Insituform C-Line con-
tractor sent a landscape company to Weaver Park to re-seed and blanket the trail from the volleyball bridge to the old 
potty location. It is looking much better now. Valles Construction installed new fencing at Weaver Park just south of the 
pavilion. L&M mowed, trimmed and edged the blue grass in Leawood Park, Weaver Park and Tract T. 
Dave trimmed some low hanging branches in Raccoon Park along the path west of the bridge. Weston Landscape re-
moved a tree just east of the wood bridge in Weaver Park, removed a dead tree west of the new bridge on the south side 
of the creek and removed branches on old willow trees in Raccoon Park. 
Dave met with Platt Canyon’s District Manager to mark all areas where new concrete will be installed in Weaver Park 

and Tract because of damage done by the C-Line contractor. The concrete contractor will be available in a few weeks. 
Dave started the process on buying a new ATV. RPM is to email Dave with cost information. The current one is 3 years 

old is experiencing problems. We need a reliable ATV for snow season. Valles Construction helped Dave trim and clean 

up trees that have branches too low and are too dense inside the tree areas. He trimmed the locust, green ash, Russian 
olives and cottonwoods in the area from the old potty location to the pavilion area and all trees along the tennis courts 

OPEN and are in need of a volunteer. Please call 303-904-8218 if interested. The newsletter remains the most im-
portant way of notifying neighbors about community events, while Nextdoor.com network has proven to be an effective 
way to remind Columbine West neighbors on upcoming events too. 
Officers and Board members are planning to meet and discuss the upcoming 2016 Budget. Community events from 
2015 will be evaluated, committees will be funded and membership dollars responsibly allocated. This year CWCA has 
398 members and would encourage more neighbors to sign up in 2016. If you have questions, feel free to call the 
voicemail line or email CWCAtalk@gmail.com. The December monthly meeting is being planned as an evening to cele-
brate our neighborhood volunteers. Please plan to join us for heavy hors d’oeuvres, refreshments and give aways. 
Many hands make light work. Come join the neighborhood. Remember if you have any suggestion of ideas, call the 
voicemail, drop an email, just contact us. Look forward to hearing from the community. Residents are encouraged to 
attend any monthly meeting.  
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and a cottonwood below the pavilion. Dave is waiting for Weston to bring in a chipper to dispose of the debris taken to 

Raccoon Park. Dave and Kyle will review L&M’s contract for 2016 budget input. 
Old Business – Open Board positions – Kyle received several inquiries from residents for the open position. We will have 
them come to the November meeting. 
The meeting was adjourned 7:35 p.m.— Linda T. Smith, Vice President and Secretary 

WoodBourne WoodBourne WoodBourne WoodBourne     

From Notes From the Board  The The October Board meeting was held on October 21, 2015. The meeting covered 

several issues for 2016. There will be no increase in our monthly dues for 2016. Our HOA remains in a solid financial 
position and I look forward to presenting those financials at our next annual meeting. 
I received a cowardly anonymous letter from a homeowner upset about the barking dogs and irresponsible dog owners 
in our neighborhood. I later learned that many homeowners received the same letter. First and foremost, if you received 
this letter it was not a letter sent or endorsed in any way by the Woodbourne HOA or Woodbourne HOA Board. I find it 
interesting that this individual took the time and expense to send spineless letters, versus simply having a conversation 
with their own neighbor. I’m always available as your President to join any conversation if you are having an issue with a 
neighbor. This person also indicated that they had contacted the county and HOA Board but to no avail. This is com-
pletely inaccurate. The Board has put countless reminders about dogs in the newsletter and Jefferson County has very 
specific rules/guidelines that must be followed before they will take action. Most important is that you must sign an affida-
vit and most people don’t want to complete that step. And, oh by the way, I don’t have a dog. 
After considerable review the Board has determined to keep the pool opening and closing dates the same as in prior 
years.— Jay Hansen, President 

Williamsburg II News  
From President’s Message Thankful indeed. For a roof over our head, food on the table and the abundance most 
of us have in our lives. I’m also thankful to live in a community that by and large cares about their neighborhood. 
Halloween is but a distant memory and the sugar buzz has subsided. If you avoided adding any inches to your waistline 
from all that candy, don’t despair, it’s time to now focus on that most gluttonous holiday we all know and love as Thanks-
giving, stuffing ourselves with thousands of calories and edging just shy of a food coma. Pace yourself so you’re on top of 
your game and have that competitive edge as you head out to the retailers and purge yourself of your hard earned cash. 
Here’s hoping you’re first in line and get everything on your Christmas list before everyone else. Whatever your plans 
are, my wish is we can find a sense of balance. Let’s practice some portion control on Turkey day. Give your arteries a 
breather, take a brisk walk and allow some blood to flow again. At the end of the day, be sure you’ve celebrated with 
friends, neighbors and family and are thankful for all you’re blessed with. Happy Thanksgiving! As you emerge from that 
food coma and realize the holiday season has pounced upon you, remember to mark your calendars for the December 
community events sponsored by the Williamsburg II HOA, which include the annual Christmas Hayride scheduled for 
Saturday December 12th as well as the annual home Christmas Lighting Event on Wednesday evening, December 16th. 

(Cont. from Page 2) each residential property for each adult age 21 or older, and in no case may more than 12 plants be 
grown on any single residential property. The ordinance does not allow for commercial grows in unincorporated Jefferson 
County. Cultivation and consumption is meant for private, personal use, so it is not allowed on any Jefferson County 
Open Space lands or any other public place. 
In the last several months, the Jefferson County Sheriff's Office investigated 16 suspected illegal marijuana grow opera-
tions in unincorporated Jefferson County. Nine of the grows were in residences; four of the grows were in compliance 
with both state law and county ordinances. The remaining five grows were cited by Jefferson County Planning and Zon-
ing for violating county ordinances. The other seven grows, located in commercially-zoned properties, were also referred 
to planning and zoning as they were in violation of county ordinances. 
The goal of the Sheriff's Office is to continue to work with local, state and federal partners in investigating public safety 
concerns and hold accountable those who participate in illegal marijuana activity. First and foremost is the need to col-
laborate with each other to share resources and data. In July, a coalition of various Jefferson County entities (sheriff's 
office, planning and zoning, health department, school district, and county attorney, and members of the public) reviewed 
Amendment 64 enforcement considerations and designed a three-pronged approach to address priorities: 
Address prevention, treatment, and educational needs with marijuana usage,  Identify appropriate enforcement with var-
ied laws and, Address the need to share information via a unified database.  
If you suspect that an illegal marijuana grow operation is occurring please contact the Jefferson County Sheriff's Office at 
303-277-0211. For more information: Jefferson County Planning and Zoning 303-271-8260 Jefferson County Public 
Health 303-239-7137 Colorado Department of Public Health & Environment 303-692-2184  Department of Revenue - 
Marijuana Enforcement Division 303-205-8421  Colorado Department of Agriculture (For Industrial Hemp) 303-869-9050 
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To:  

Littleton, CO 80127 

The Friday, December 4th meeting will be our annual Christmas potluck dinner at 
Winnie Burdan’s house. Contact Diane, Ray or Cheri (see page 1) to RSVP before 
November 28.  

PO BOX 620783 

Littleton, CO 80162 

E d i t o r ’ s  a d d r e s s :  
R a y  M o o r e  
7 2 9 4  W e s t  H o o v e r  A v e  
L i t t l e t o n ,  C O  8 0 1 2 3  

http:\\www.cohopejeffco.com 

Foothills Park & Recreation District, Contact: Kate Dragoo, Communications & Marketing Supervisor (303) 409-

2525; kate@fhprd.org 

Nutcracker Ballet Performance Friday, December 11, 6:30 p.m. or Saturday, December 12, 2:30 p.m.  
Performances by the students of the Foothills Ballet Program at Columbine High School. Advanced tickets $5 (only at 
Ridge Recreation Center) or $8 at the door.  www.ifoothills.org/events; 303-409-2612. 
Skate with Santa Sunday, December 13 or December 20, 3:30-5:30 p.m. Edge Ice Arena, 6623 S. Ward St., Littleton 

Fee: Public skate admission applies, free skate rental with new toy item in original package (to be donated to the Jeffco 
Sheriff's Office Toy Drive.) Bring your camera for photos with Santa.  www.ifoothills.org/events; 303-409-2222 

Cookie Decorating  Thursday, December 17, 5:45 p.m. or Friday, December 18, 10 a.m.  Lilley Gulch Recreation 
Center, 6147 S. Holland Way., Littleton Let your little one help with the holiday cookie decorating. Fun, creative and deli-
cious, this class will help them feel included in creating holiday delights! Class is great for kids to take independently or 
families to take together! Price is per person, all supplies included. Pre-registration required. Fee: $15 per person 
(District rate: $10). www.ifoothills.org/events; 303-409-2612. 
Holiday Play, December 21-23 A new 3-day acting workshop and performance occurring over winter break for kids 
ages 5-12. Children will rehearse a holiday themed play, then dress in costume and perform. A great introduction to per-
formance or a way to perfect your acting chops. Performance held on December 23 at Noon is free and open to family, 
friends and fans. Fee: $170 per person (District rate: $150), held at Peak Community & Wellness Center, 6612 S. Ward 
St., Littleton. www.ifoothills.org/events; 303-409-2612. 
December Foothills ID Card Month Has your District Resident ID Card expired, need to renew or never had one?  
Why should you get a District Resident ID Card?  ID cards are required for ages 9 and up to receive District Rates for 
daily facility and golf admissions.  ID cards are valid for 3 years; proof of residency is required to obtain your free ID in 
the month of December 2015.  For more information, call 303-409-2100, or ask a Front Desk Staff Member.  Valid De-
cember 1-31, 2015. www.ifoothills.org/offers 

School’s out, visitors in town – what to do? Stay active, entertained and connected with family and out-of-town guests 
during the holidays. Foothills provides extended hours and offerings for: $3 Thursday - every Thursday, all day - valid for 
facility use at: Peak Community & Wellness Center, Lilley Gulch Recreation Center and Ridge Recreation Center (not 
valid for land or aqua fitness classes and drop-in gymnastics.) 
Public Skate at Edge Ice Arena from December 21-31, times vary 

Drop-in Gymnastics at Lilley Gulch Recreation Center from December 21-30, times vary 

Open Swim at Ridge Recreation Center Activity Pool from December 21 – January 5: 
M-F 10:30 a.m. – 9 p.m., SAT Noon-5:30 p.m., SUN 10 a.m. – 5:30 p.m. 
For more information, call 303-409-2100 or visit: www.ifoothills.org/events    
Clement Park Shelter Reservations Mark your calendar, reservations begin Monday, January 4, 2016 at 9 a.m. 
for shelter rentals for graduations, weddings, picnics, reunions and special events.  Clement Park Sports Office, 7306 W. 
Bowles Ave., Littleton. Reservations required in person.  Office hours: Monday-Friday, 9 a.m. – 5 p.m. 


